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9 November 2015 

 
Mr David Hale 
Committee on Environment and Planning 
Parliament House 
Macquarie Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
Email: environmentplanning@parliament.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Hale 
 
Inquiry into the adequacy of the regulation of short-term holiday letting in New South 

Wales 
 
The Insurance Council of Australia (ICA) is the industry association for the general insurance 
industry. ICA members provide a wide range of insurance products including home and 
contents insurance, strata insurance and public liability insurance. 
 
The ICA is pleased to provide this brief submission which will focus on insurance 
arrangements for short-term holiday letting in NSW, with particular reference to those 
provided through ‘shared economy’ platforms.  
 
The Committee’s inquiry complements recent reviews into Australia’s regulatory framework. 
Reports such as the Financial System Inquiry and the Competition Policy Review have 
recommended reviewing current regulatory structures to ensure Australia’s laws do not stifle 
competition.  
 
The ICA recognises the importance of competition and innovation in the Australian market 
place, with appropriate checks and balances in place. It supports the principle of competitive 
neutrality. Like goods and services should be subject to the same consumer and safety 
regulations and requirements.  
 
The ICA notes that in NSW it is the responsibility of local councils to regulate the use of 
residential property. This has resulted in various - and often ambiguous - legal requirements 
across the State. Whilst some councils may explicitly prohibit or permit short-term letting, 
others may be unclear if their regulations have not been updated to address this relatively 
new activity.    
 
It is the ICA’s position that it is a matter for the NSW government, in conjunction with local 
councils, to provide regulatory clarity for short-term holiday letting. This would determine: 
 

• The legality of short-term holiday letting in each council area;  
• The characterisation of such services for the purpose of regulation; and 
• The specific regulation that should apply for short-term holiday letting services. 

 






